

N. 0577

Lunedì 14.11.2005

## UDIENZA ALLA DELEGAZIONE DEL "SIMON WIESENTHAL CENTER" DEGLI STATI UNITI D'AMERICA

UDIENZA ALLA DELEGAZIONE DEL "SIMON WIESENTHAL CENTER" DEGLI STATI UNITI D'AMERICA

A fine mattinata, nella Sala del Concistoro del Palazzo Apostolico Vaticano, il Santo Padre Benedetto XVI ha ricevuto in Udienza i Membri della Delegazione del "Simon Wiesenthal Center" degli Stati Uniti d'America ed ha loro rivolto le parole di saluto che pubblichiamo di seguito:

## • SALUTO DEL SANTO PADRE

Dear Friends.

I welcome you, the representatives of the Simon Wiesenthal Center, to the Vatican.

This year marks the fortieth anniversary of the Second Vatican Council's Declaration *Nostra Aetate*, which formulated the principles that have guided the Church's efforts to promote better understanding between Jews and Catholics. After a difficult and painful history, relations between our two communities are presently taking a new, more positive, direction. We must continue to advance along the path of mutual respect and dialogue, inspired by our shared spiritual heritage and committed to an ever more effective cooperation in the service of the human family.

Christians and Jews can do much to enable coming generations to live in harmony and respect for the dignity with which every human being has been endowed by the Creator. I express the hope, shared by men and women of good will everywhere, that this century will see our world emerge from the web of conflict and violence, and sow the seeds for a future of reconciliation, justice and peace. Upon all of you I invoke an abundance of divine blessings.

[01445-02.02] [Original text: English]